
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE JUNE 16, 2008 

VEHICULAR SPEED REDUCTION MEASURES 
JACOB KEFFER PARKWAY AT TUDOR PARK 

Recommendation 

Mayor Linda D. Jackson recommends: 
 

1. THAT the speed limit on Jacob Keffer Parkway be reduced from 50 kilometers per hour 
to 40 kilometers per hour between Basaltic Road and Corrine Court; 

2. THAT a three-way stop control be installed at the intersection of Jacob Keffer Parkway 
and Corrine Court; 

3. THAT “Children Playing” (or similar) signage be installed, in both directions, on either 
side of Tudor Park; 

4. THAT an enacting bylaw be available at the Council meeting of June 23, 2008; and 
5. THAT all work associated with locates and sign installation be performed as soon as 

possible. 
 

Economic Impact 
 
There will be a nominal cost for the installation of speed limit, warning and stop control signage. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
None required. 

Purpose 

To address the concerns, regarding speeding vehicles on Jacob Keffer Parkway, of Vaughan 
residents who frequent Tudor Park with their children for recreational purposes. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The City of Vaughan Baseball and Softball Association has expressed concerns, on behalf of 
their registered members who frequent Tudor park for recreational purposes, regarding the 
volume and speed of vehicular traffic on Jacob Keffer Parkway.  Their concerns are for the safety 
of the children who attend Tudor Park for the purposes of baseball and softball games. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020 
 
Enhance and ensure community safety, health and wellness.  This report is consistent with the 
priorities previously set by Council. 
 
Regional Implications 
 
There are no Regional implications. 

Conclusion 

In response to the concerns expressed by Vaughan residents and the City of Vaughan Baseball 
and Softball Association, it is appropriate to ensure the safety of children who frequent Tudor 
Park for recreational purposes, through vehicular speed reduction measures on Jacob Keffer 
Parkway. 



Attachments 

1. Letter from Frank Crudo, President, City of Vaughan Baseball and Softball Association 
2. Petition from City of Vaughan residents 

Report prepared by: 

Mirella Compagno 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 
Linda D. Jackson 





 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF PETITION 
 
A petition has been submitted with respect to the following 
matter and a copy is on file in the office of the City Clerk: 
 
 Agenda Item No.: 75 
   
 Item Name: VEHICULAR SPEED REDUCTION MEASURES 
    JACOB KEFFER PARKWAY AT TUDOR PARK 
 
 
 
Particulars of the Petition: 

 
Dated:  
 
No. of Signatures:  47 
 
Submitted by:  City of Vaughan residents 

 
  
 
 
 
 

For a copy of the petition contact: 
 

City of Vaughan, Clerk’s Department, 2141 Major Mackenzie Drive, Vaughan, L6A 1T1 
Tel: (905) 832-8504 Fax: (905) 832-8535 

 




